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Stone Town Council 
 

Minutes of the Meeting held in the Council Chamber at 15 Station Road,  
Stone, on Tuesday 7 December 2021 

 
 

PRESENT: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ABSENT: 

Councillor J. Powell in the Chair and  
Councillors: K. Argyle, Mrs A. Burgess, J. Davies, Mrs L. Davies, Mrs K. Dawson, 
I. Fordham, T. Kelt, R. Kenney, P. Leason, C. Thornicroft, R. Townsend and  
S. Walley. 
 
Officers: Mr L. Trigg and Mrs T. Williams 
 
Councillors: A. Best, M. Green, M. Hatton, J. Hickling and Mrs J. Hood  
 

  
Before the meeting began Reverend Prebendary Ian Cardinal led prayers. 
 

C22/063 Apologies 
 
Apologies were received from Councillors: A. Best, M. Green, J. Hickling and  
Mrs J. Hood 
 

C22/064 Declarations of Interest and Requests for Dispensations 
 
None received 
 

C22/065 Representations from Members of the Public 
 
None 
 

C22/066 Minutes 
 
RESOLVED: 
 

a) That the minutes of the meeting of the Town Council held on 2 
November 2021 (Minute Numbers C22/053 – C22/062), be approved as a 
correct record.  

 
C22/067 Draft Committee Minutes 

 
RESOLVED: 
 

a) The minutes of the General Purposes Committee Meeting held on 2 
November 2021 (Minute Numbers GP22/101 – GP22/117), were noted. 
 



* Items marked with an asterisk refer to reports or papers circulated with the agenda or distributed at the meeting.  
They are attached as an appendix to the signed copy of the Council minutes. 

 

b) The minutes of the General Purposes Committee Meeting held on 16 
November 2021 (Minute Numbers GP22/118 – GP22/122), were noted. 
 

c) The minutes of the Planning Consultative Committee meeting held on 2 
November 2021 (Minute Numbers PC22/025 – PC22/030), were noted. 

 
C22/068 Civic Announcements  

 
The Civic Announcements, which had been previously circulated, were noted.  
 

C22/069 Town Mayor’s and Deputy Town Mayor’s Reports of Engagements 
 
The Town Mayor’s and Deputy Town Mayor’s reports of engagements, which had 
been previously circulated, were noted. 
 
The Town Mayor informed the Town Council that he and the Deputy Mayor had 
been busy over the last month. He said the Remembrance Sunday event had 
been a wonderful, well attended commemoration and it was an honour to be 
part of the Stone community.  
 
The Town Mayor informed the Town Council that he had attended the Christmas 
Lights Switch-On on Thursday 25 November 2021 which had been very successful 
and well attended. He said that it had been wonderful to see a large number of 
children present including the winners of the Christmas Card Competition. 
 
The Town Mayor reported on the other engagements he had attended during the 
month.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

TOWN MAYOR 


